UNITED NATIONS
Department of Public Information
Press and Publications Bureau
United Nations, N. Y.

Press Balease SG/181 31 May 1951

SECRETARY-GENERAL TO ADDRESS CANADIAN UN ASSOCIATION

Secretary-General Trygve Lie will leave tomorrow for Ottawa where he will deliver a funcheon address to the Annual Meeting of the United Nations Association of Canada and will pay a visit to the House of Commons.

The Secretary-General, accompanied by Wilder Foote, Director of the UN's Press and Publications Bureau, and Leo Malania, Special Assistant to the Executive Assistant to the Secretary-General, will leave for Ottawa (via Montreal) by air at 8:00 a.m. tomorrow, Friday, 1 June.

Mr. Lie will deliver his address during the luncheon to be held at the Chateau Inurier Hotel in Ottawa, and will be introduced by the Honorable Lester B. Pearson, Minister of Foreign Affairs of Canada. Mr. Lie's speech will highlight the two-day annual session of the Canadian United Nations Association attended by delegates from 23 branches.

It is expected that the Governor-General, the Viscount Alexander of Tunis, the Prime Minister, the Right Honorable Louis S. St. Leurent, Cabinet Ministers and members of the Diplomatic Corps will be present at the luncheon.

After the luncheon, Mr. Lie will pay a visit to the House of Commons. He will be received there by the Speaker of the House, the Honorable W. Ross MacDonald.

Later the same day, Mr. Lie will meet members of the press accredited to the House of Commons.

Mr. Lie and his party plan to return to New York by air Saturday morning.